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Szczecin, 22 December 2021 

 
 
 

Notice to Skippers No. 36/2021 

 Pursuant to Art. 43 point 6 of the Act of 21 December 2000 on inland navigation (Dz. U. /Journal 

of Laws/ of 2020, item 1863.), the "Polish Waters" National Water Holding – Regional Water 

Management Board in Szczecin, in agreement with the Office of Inland Navigation in Szczecin, hereby 

informs that due to the reconstruction of the railway bridge at km 733.7 of the Regalica River, there will 

be a temporary change in the organisation of the navigational traffic in the period from 6 September 

2021 until further notice. The traffic will follow the pattern below: 

 
  The middle navigation span will be closed and traffic will only pass under the drawbridge 

span. 
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Railway bridge at km 733.3 of the Regalica River 

(view of the bridge from the tailwater side – state designed for the construction period) 
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The navigation organisation change will be marked as shown in the attached illustrations. Due 

to ongoing construction works, please exercise extreme caution while in this area. 

At the same time, we would like to inform you that passing under the lowered drawbridge 

span is permitted up to an indicated clearance above the HNWL. 

Furthermore, we would like to remind you that the vessels operating during ice formation and 

navigation closures should proceed to the nearest port or another safe place outside the riverbed and 

the vessels ready for navigation should not depart. Also, hydro contractors on the water should stop 

working if flooding occurs. 

 
Magdalena Sztukiel        

    Deputy Director 

      for Flood and Drought Protection 

 

 

 

 

For more information concerning navigational conditions, please contact the Operational Centre from 

Monday to Friday, between 7:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. (phone: 91 44 11 257), or visit the website: 

https://szczecin.wody.gov.pl/komunikaty-nawigacyjnehttps://szczecin.wody.gov.pl/komunikaty-nawigacyjne 

Railway bridge at km 733.3 of the Regalica River 
(view of the bridge from the headwater side – navigation drawbridge span) 

Appendix 4c Figure 3 
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